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Dear Colleagues,

As you know, I am taking over as Executive Director of The Campbell Collaboration, effective September 18 2006.  In the interim, I am working with Rita Kirshtein, Dorothy, Bob, Haluk and various people at AIR to make the transition as smooth as possible. Needless to say, some decisions and messages sometimes fall through the occasional communications crack.  I am sorry about this and trust that I will have your patience and understanding until I am fully operational as Executive Director.

A couple of issues seem to be causing confusion:

1. Date of the 2007 C2 Colloquium 

The 2007 C2 Colloquium will be held at the Russell Hotel in Bloomsbury, London, England on May 14-16 2007.  The new dates and venue are now on the C2 website and further information about the event, bookings, and venue, etc will be posted in the next few days.  

The decision to revise the dates of the 2007 Colloquium was taken to accommodate the delay in some of the planning process due to the change of Executive Director, the availability of the Russell Hotel, and the fact that February in England is pretty grim (May is more spring-like).  We plan to have future C2 Colloquia in May rather than February.  We did check with other major meetings that take place in May, and with commencement ceremonies in some US universities.  May 14-16 seemed to fit in between most of these other potential clashes.  Should this not be the case in any particular  instances, I apologise.

2. Date of next C2 Steering Group Meeting
Because of the later 2007 C2 Colloquium, and the fact that I will not become Executive Director of C2 until late September, Bob, Haluk and I decided that the provisional date for the C2 Steering Group meeting - September 27-29, 2006 - was too soon for us to have the necessary preparations in place.  You will all have received an email from Rita Kirshtein proposing that we hold the next C2 Steering Group meeting at AIR's offices in Washington on November 15-16, 2006.  I do hope that most people can make these dates.  We will not confirm  them until we get a response from SG members.  As Rita has indicated in her email, we would like to arrange an informal social gathering with AIR Board members on November 16.  So, I hope that most, if not all SG members, can make these dates.

I am really looking forward to taking on the new responsibilities of Executive Director of C2, and to working with all of you over the coming months and years.  

Best regards,

Philip Davies PhD
Deputy Director, Government Social Research Unit
HM Treasury, 1 Horse Guards Road
London, SW1A 2HQ, 

Tel: 020 7270 5156 
email: philip.davies@hm-treasury.x.gsi.gov.uk  or philip.davies0912@btinternet.com
Co-registration and co-publication of 

Cochrane and Campbell systematic reviews

Purpose of paper
This paper reaffirms The Cochrane Collaboration’s commitment to the principle of co-registration and co-publication of systematic reviews of relevance to the audiences for both The Cochrane and Campbell Collaborations.

Urgency
Low.

Access
Open.

Background
In areas of work of common interest to both The Cochrane and Campbell (C2) Collaborations, and in line with the Cochrane principle of avoiding duplication, both Collaborations have worked together on a number of reviews. These reviews have principally been within the scope of the Developmental, Psychosocial and Learning Problems Cochrane Review Group. To date X reviews [Jane Dennis to confirm number] have been published in this way by that CRG.

Proposals and discussion
It is proposed that The Cochrane Collaboration reiterate its existing position, that it is broadly in favour of co-registration and co-publication. However, there remain a number of impediments to operationalisation, principally the need for C2 to regularise its own position on publication and to resolve the issue of intellectual property rights to C2-published reviews (to which The Campbell Collaboration currently has no equivalent to the Cochrane ‘Licence for Publication’ arrangements). It is therefore also proposed that, once these issues have been resolved by C2, The Cochrane Collaboration’s CEO and the C2 Executive Director work together to address the practical steps necessary to resolve the different registration and publication arrangements for the two Collaborations. 

To this end, the following statement is proposed:

“The Cochrane Collaboration reaffirms its agreement in principle to the desirability of co-registration and co-publication of reviews with The Campbell Collaboration, assuming that obstacles related to issues of intellectual property rights (IPR) and co-publication can be suitably worked out. Once the issues of IPR and The Campbell Collaboration’s publication arrangements have been resolved, we invite The Campbell Collaboration to draw up a draft Memorandum of Understanding on co-registration and co-publication to move this discussion forward.”

Resource implications
The time required to resolve the practical arrangements should be more than balanced by duplication of effort in review production.

Decision required of the CCSG
The CCSG is asked to ratify the above statement at its meeting in Dublin in October 2006.

Nick Royle

CEO, The Cochrane Collaboration

25th September 2006
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